TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

September 6, 2016
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, Linda Henry (Assistant)

FIRE DEPT:  Chief Ford reported on general department business.  It was suggested that she look for grants to pay for equipment.  Selectman Seymour had come across some and the information was forwarded to her. 
HIGHWAY DEPT:  A request to improve sections of March Hill Pasture Rd. for timber harvesting purposes was received and given to Dean Stevenson for review.  They discussed improving the pond and fixing the fountain.  Would the Historical Society have any information on it? 

POLICE DEPT:  Selectman Seymour said that he has received positive comments regarding the operations of the police dept.  Chief Stevens said he has been approached by residents desiring to see a stop sign installed on Mountain View Rd.  A pay increase was approved for Officer Williamson. 

MISC:  Charlie Chandler and Bob Guida stopped in to meet the Board as they are both running for office. They each gave a brief presentation. Gerry Desrochers came in to check on the status of the elections next Tuesday.  He suggested restriping the parking lot and that we only need one van assessable space. 

Lucy Natkiel and Anne Dancewicz-Helmers were appointed Ballot Clerks.

A yield tax warrant was signed and an intent to cut for lots R9-13,18,24.  A warrant was signed to collect a land use change tax for R7-22-1. 

Selectmen Seymour and Dupuis will attend a regionalization meeting in Bristol on September 22nd.  The meeting is designed to discuss the possibility of sharing resources within the Newfound area towns and the school district. 

Selectmen voted to enter into a multi-year program with Primex which will allow an increase of no greater than 9% for Property & Liability and 10% for Worker’s Compensation over the next three years.

 With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 8:40pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Henry

Tom Seymour, Chairman

       Robert Dupuis

           Mike Brady 

